JOHN ENSIGN

COMMITTEES-BUDGET

COMMERCE, SCIENCE, AND TRANSPORTATION

FINANCE

RULES AND ADMINISTRATION

United States Senate

WASHINGTON, DC 20510-2805

July 23, 2010

Aug 15,2010 04:01:24 W\$# 20 OSNUM: 081520101001 OFFICE OF THE SECRETIARY CORRESPONDENCE CONTROL CENTER 119 RUSSELL SENATE OFFICE BUILDING WASHINGTON, DC 20510-2805 (202) 224-6244

333 Las Vegas Boulevard, South Suite 8203 Las Vegas, NV 89101 (702) 388-6605

> 400 SOUTH VIRGINIA STREET SUITE 738 RENO, NV 89501 (775) 686-6770

600 EAST WILLIAM STREET SUITE 304 (CARSON CITY, NV 89701 4 (775) 885-9111

website ensign senate.gov

The Honorable Kathleen Sebelius Secretary U.S. Department of Health and Human Services 200 Independence Avenue, SW, Room 120F Washington, D. C. 20201

Dear Secretary Sebelius:

I am writing to support the grant application of the University of Nevada School of Medicine (UNSOM) for the *Primary Care Residency Expansion* grant, under the Affordable Care Act (HRSA-10-277). According to UNSOM, if funded, this grant would allow them to expand Nevada's much needed primary care training program.

Nevada continues to have an extremely low number of physicians per capita when compared to the national average and to neighboring states in the western region. It should be noted that this has been an on-going challenge for my state, as Nevada's poor national and regional rankings have not changed appreciably since 1990. In addition, our state's physician workforce is characterized by the persistence of significant disparities across our various regions- in general, the number of physicians per capita is lower in rural areas versus urban areas of the state, and the number of physicians per capita is lower in urban areas of southern Nevada versus urban areas of northwestern Nevada. Consequently, we have many communities that are at a significant disadvantage in their ability to recruit and retain primary care physicians. However, working in Nevada's favor, is the fact that a majority of physicians completing UNSOM residency and fellowship programs remain in Nevada to practice medicine. Therefore, any increase in the number of primary care residency positions within my state has the potential of significantly alleviating the growing challenges Nevada continues to face with providing access to much-needed health care.

Therefore, I ask you to give the University of Nevada School of Medicine's submission every possible consideration, and I thank you for your careful review of this application.

Sincerely,

JOHN ENSIGN

United States Senator

JE:sh

Progress